Morristown Planning Commission

Minutes

June 4, 2008
Morristown Planning Commission was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Dave Benefiel.  Members present included, Dave Benefiel, Bill White, Jack Brinson, Trent Miller, Harry Justus, Lisa Smith and Planning Director Randy Reed.  

Jack Brinson made a motion to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Lisa Smith, and all in favor.
Old Business:
Jack Brinson asked on an update regarding the bowling alley.  Dave and Randy advised that Henry has photos of inside of building.  Randy also stated that he has contacted Duke-Energy to cut power off at pole.  Pictures were shown with much discussion.  It was noted that the certified letter sent to Robert Johnson was never picked up and returned to town office.  Jennifer has sent a letter to the paper to be published.  Josh West was in attendance and explained the bid he is submitting.  Much discussion was done about bid and procedure.  Motion made by Jack Brinson to recommend to the Town Council Josh West bid, seconded by Bill White.  All in favor.
Jack Brinson asked on Integrity Metals.  It was stated as right now nothing new.  They have hired Wesslers as there ground people.   

It was asked if the trailer at Watertower has been removed/cleaned up.  Henry advised that trash is still there.  Henry also stated that there are probably 1-2 more dumpsters of trash just laying there.  Bill asked if could contact Charlie Bright to see what they are going to do.  Rick Diefenderfer advised that Larry has been in contact with Charlie.  Rick stated he would call Larry to have him check on again.  
It was stated that the cars that were being parked behind the old Napa building have been removed.

Dave advised that the letter on the grass has been sent to Jay Hine regarding the Ridgeland’s.

Randy spoke to Nick Keaton regarding too many cars sitting out along North and Patterson.  Randy advised Nick will let tenants know.
Dave advised that Crane Werks has hired Mark McNeely as an attorney.  Possible that he might also have 2 companies to lease parts of the building.  

New Business:
Henry stated that he has spoke to Charlie Bright at Watertower, regarding the residents who live along tracks about the trash being dumped along the tracks.  Charlie to address to those residents.

Dave advised about the possibility of a company based out of Sweden moving into the Collins & Aikman building.  They manufacture chicken and hog feeders.  They would employ approximately 300-350 people.  Still in discussion and Dave has been working with Dan Theobald.  Will keep advised.

Update on the new building fees.  Not sure when the 90 days ends.  Will check on effective date, should be close if not already effective.  

Lisa Smith asked about if there is any type of occupancy limit.  Discussion was done.
Jack Brinson made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Harry Justus.  All in favor.

Meeting Adjourned.
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